TOWN OF HILL
SELECTMEN'S MEETING

August 11, 2020
Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Bob Dupuis & Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)
Selectmen Absent: Mike Brady
Public: Gerry Desrochers, Marshall Bennett, Marissa Sylvestre, Nathan Mills and Mark Labonte
Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:30 pm. |

First order of business was to make sure everyone was respecting the physical distancing
orders issued by Governor Sununu.

Fire Dept: Chief Deanna Ford no report

Highway Dept: Dean Stevenson no report

Police Dept: Chief Williamson no report

Town Clerk/Tax Collector: Shelly Henry no report

PUBLIC SESSION:

Gerry Desrochers reviewed the lists of PPE materials that we will be receiving for the election
and the layout of the Amsden Auditorium for the election in September. The highway crew will
set the ballot booths September 3™.

BOARD BUSINESS:

Robert Dupuis made a motion to enter into Nonpublic Session at 7:04 pm seconded by Thomas
Seymour. Motion passed unanimously. RSA 91-A:3, lI(c).

Robert Dupuis made a motion to leave nonpublic Session and return to public session at 7:30
pm seconded by Thomas Seymour. Motion passed unanimously. Motion was made to seal the
meeting minutes. Roll call voted to seal the minutes. All in favor.

Thomas Seymour made a motion to enter into Nonpublic Session at 7:37 pm seconded by
Robert Dupuis. Motion passed unanimously. RSA 91-A:3, lI(c).

Robert Dupuis made a motion to leave nonpublic Session and return to public session at
8:32pm seconded by Thomas Seymour. Motion passed unanimously. Motion was made to seal
the meeting minutes. Roll call voted to seal the minutes. All in favor

Building Permits:

Daniel Furie — Tioga Road Map R13-03-02, 03-04 & 03-05 New barn, workshop and small office
space 40’ x 60’ pole barn construction — Approved

Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber: None



Notice of Intent to Excavate: None

Yield Tax: None

Appointments: None

Financial Audit went well Matthew Murray will submit the MS-535 — completed

Repair and Shingle the Town Hall — SHE Home Improvements Bristol NH, Marquis Roofing
Loudon NH, Umlah’s Northeast Exterior Stewartstown NH and Madore Home-Improvement Hill
NH — The Board of Selectmen wanted to have all roofs reshingled on the Town Office Building.

Lisa Seymour will reach out for a requote from the vendors and will have the numbers for our
next meeting.

PA-16 Application for Reimbursement to Towns and Cities in which Federal and State Forest
Land is situated — Approved

Hill Highway Block Grant Aid for Fiscal Year 2021 (July 2020 to April 2021) $51,074.99.

Budget request emails to departments August 17, 2020 with request date of return September
10, 2020

Election PPE scheduled to be picked up August 17, 2020 at Rowell School in Franklin by Dean
Stevenson or Lisa Seymour who are designated signors for the product.

MS-535 needs to be signed — completed. Lisa will upload to the Department of Revenue (DRA).

The Board of Selectmen reviewed year to date expenses to evaluate were the Town stands
before the winter months.

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at
8:40 pm.
Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa A. Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman
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